ALR Meeting January 13, 2024

Meeting called to order at 9:01AM

Started with the Pledge of Allegiance

Followed up by a prayer by Nick

In Person: Mark, Elsie, Bruce, Vig, CJ, Bill, Mike, Rich Nick
Online Dan Hill, Huet, Nick (in Car)

Director: Tom Pike

Not Present

Asst Director: Mark Davis

Asked if everyone read the prior meeting minutes and motion to approve minutes. Minutes Approved.
Webmaster CAPTA functionality is still being worked on.
Sargent at Arms: Wilbur Scales

Not Present

Treasurer: Elsie Mersereau

Starting balance was $2,652.64, received a check for $1,010 from the Holiday Cheer fundraiser, received
S50 from Kevin Dillon for dues, $100 from Dani and Alana for advanced dues through 2025, No expenses
and final balance $3,812.64.

Kevin is planning to resign from ALR, talked about staying on as a member.

2024 dues are due in May for $25

Asked how membership is being tracked and Elsie said by index cards, “she’s old school”.
Secretary: Daniel Vigil (Vig)

Nothing to report.

Road Captain/Safety Officer: Bruce Mersereau

It’s cold, the weather sucks and we are not riding.

If weather permits, we may ride in parade on Presidents Day.

VA Legacy Run has an in-person meeting with a Zoom link on January 20 - Ride from surrounding area of
the post to Winchester to Richmond. There is expected to be just as many riders as the national run

Question was asked about details on the Pres day parade for clarification.

**Apparently Nick likes to cover his motorcycle every night and rinse it in the morning before a ride. **



When you clean your motorcycle, it might be a good idea to do a safety check and make sure to check
your kickstand as it can come loose, and you do not want to be stuck.

Chaplin: Nick Nicholas

Brought up Kevin wanting to leave and to check the charter for members that do not ride and can stay as
a member.

Bruce mentioned that Myron had to take his mother to the hospital, please keep her in your thoughts
and prayers.

Historian/Photographer: Tim Park
Not Present

Old Business

None

New Business

Nick asked to reach out to Tim Park, our photo-historian, to see if he is OK. He hasn’t been to a meeting
in a long time. Imageevent.com repository for photographs. Try to remember to take a photo on every
ride.

Conversation about the new moo-thru
Continued conversation on VA Legacy Run
Rides and Events:

Post Breakfast January 14

Post Dinner February 14

Next meeting February 10

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:42AM

Nick led us in a final prayer



